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Hi Folks, 
 

 Well, it looks like Mother Nature has finally loosened her 

grip on our weather. Time to check our tubers and get the season 

started. 

 While youôre checking those tubers, donôt forget our tuber 

sale at Petittiôs Oakwood Village on Saturday,April 11th. Sale 

starts at 9:30 and runs till approximately 4:30. We can use any ex-

tra tubers that you could donate making sure that they are correctly 

identified. Also, if you could volunteer some time at the sale it 

would be appreciated. 

 In addition, donôt forget our tuber sale at our April meeting. 

Again, bring any extra tubers you can donate to make this a fun 

evening for all. Please make sure they are clean and properly iden-

tified. 

 At our March meeting a proposal was made to increase an-

nual membership dues to be $15/individual and $20/family. This 

was a joint proposal initiated by the executive board and revised 

by the membership at the meeting. Because dues are covered in 

our by-laws, any change must be acknowledged in the Digest and 

voted on by membership in a following meeting. This proposal is 

addressed inside this Digest and will be voted on at the May meet-

ing. Weôll have a discussion of the proposal at our brief business 

meeting in April and then proceed with the fun part of the night-

the tuber sale.  
 

 Hope to see you at both of our upcoming sales. 

      Mike 
  

Memo from Mike 
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REFRESHMENTS 
 

Ed and Jan Flaws, MaryAnn Moreno,  

Joyce Southerland 

 

MEETING DATES for 2015 

 

March 20   New Introductions; Waking up tubers 

April  17   Tuber auction 

May 15      Plant auction 

June  19   Ron Miner and Tony Evangelista...on virus 

August xx   Picnic at Brant and Carolôs   

October 16   Photo contest, speaker pending 

November 20   Alexandra Kermode...another experiment 

December 5      Holiday get-together...Wembley Club  



 

2015 Shows 
 

 If you have never shown before, PLEASE consider do-

ing so this year.  This is especially important at the Cuyahoga 

County Fair August 15. Nice-looking blooms are important but 

it is REALLY important that we have LOTS of blooms there. 

As you can see, the fair show is the same Saturday as the  

Columbus Dahlia Society. Since this is the 50th Anniversary 

for the Columbus society, most of the growers (especially 

those who usually take lots of blooms to Cuyahoga) wonôt be 

doing so this year as they will be in Columbus. So WE NEED 

YOU to show at the Cuyahoga County Fair.  PLEASE! 

  

 There are cash prizes for first, second, third for all cate-

gories. Also your entry fee of $12 is completely reimbursed 

because the Fair gives us money for putting on a show. So, 

dahlia lovers, itôs up to you to make DSO proud! 
 

Mark your calendars for August 15.  Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 15-16  Cuyahoga County Fair 

August 15-16  Columbus Dahlia Society 

August 29-30  Mahoning Valley Dahlia Society 

September 5-6 Geauga County Fair 

September 5-6 Midwest Show in Ann Arbor 

September 12-13 Dahlia Society of Ohio 

September 12-13 Cincinnati Dahlia Society 

September 12-13 Pittsburgh Dahlia Society 

September 18-20 National Show Long Island NY 

September 19  East Liverpool Dahlia Society 

October 3-4  DSO Member Show at Petittiôs 

 

  

 

 



Getting to Know Us 

BOB WENNING 

 
 Bob has been a reliable behind-the-scenes member of 

DSO for a number of years. He supports the society in many 

ways with no fanfare, just  good hard work whether it is set-

ting-up at shows or vacuuming our meeting room. DSO is so 

fortunate to have the Bob Wennings around.  

 

 Since 1979, Bob with wife Virginia (married in 1974) 

and daughter Lisa live in Garfield Hts. He was born in 1949, 

graduated from Olmsted Falls High in ô69. While there he 

enjoyed woodshop, music, and taking care of stage lighting 

and sound for the Drama Club and assemblies. He also made 

some recordings with his reel to reel tape deck (I still have 

one!) of school bands, choir and other singing groups. Some 

were made into LP records. (Have LPs too!) During the 

1970s, he worked for his dad in home construction as well as 

an electrician. From 1982 until being downsized in 1998, he 

worked for the Cleveland Illuminating Co. Thereafter he was 

employed at Maple Hts. True Value Hardware from where he 

retired  a few weeks ago.  

 

 So how did Bob get interested in dahlias? While at 

True Value, Bob asked a frequent customer who was retired 

what he used to do. The customer was Eugene Woznicki. 

(Gene passed away a couple years  ago. He was a member of 

DSO, grew absolutely gorgeous large dahlias, and was owner 

of Bedford Dahlias.) Well, Bob would tell Gene of his par-

ents having bought 14 acres of land on Lindberg Blvd. in 

Olmsted Falls back in ó39. They started the Cleveland Dahlia 

Farm there. Bobôs dad build a large greenhouse and grew 

dahlias wholesale for garden centers and people across the 



 United States. One of his customers was F. W. Woolworth 

stores. In addition to the wholesale business, he sold to people 

who would stop and drive in for fresh cut flowers. His dad kept 

the business until 1958 when he found a more lucrative trade as 

a home builder. Bob added that  dahlias are deep-seated in the 

Wenning family as his grandfather owned Bazil Dahlia Farm in 

Indianapolis, Indiana back in the 1920s-30s. 
 

 One day at True Value, Gene surprised Bob with a shoe 

box of 6 tubers. That got him started growing dahlias and to re-

member what his dad and grandfather grew so many years ago. 

Bob began taking blooms (from Geneôs tubers) to the hardware 

store to show and typically people would ask what they were 

and are they real!  
 

 Gene encouraged Bob to join DSO. From Bob, ñThe 

next thing I knew I was helping set up at the Cuyahoga Fair 

show. I brought in one flower just to show Jerry Moreno. I did-

nôt think it was good enough to enter but Jerry said not to worry 

and enter it. I was elated when my Alfred C made it  to the Court 

of Honor for Novice.ò Since then Bob has won many blue rib-

bons.  From the beginning of 6 tubers from Gene, Bob now 

grows 75 plants of 40 varieties in his 25ôx35ô backyard.  He said 

that he is looking forward to helping more with DSO now that 

he is retired.  He closed with this encouragement, ñYou novice 

growers, try entering at the next County Fair.ò 
 

 Terrific advice, Bob, and thanks for an absolutely de-

lightful contribution of telling us of your career and your life 

with dahlias. Oh, another note from Bob. In the 1970s, on week-

ends, he owned a part-time disc jockey business called Wenning 

Productions. He played records and tape music for wedding re-

ceptions, parties, ski clubs, etc.   

 
 


